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The Morrison County Historical Society (MCHS) is a nonprofit organization dedicated to 
collecting, preserving and sharing Morrison County history. It owns and operates The Charles A. 
Weyerhaeuser Memorial Museum in Little Falls, MN. 
 
The museum was open by appointment only in February 2021, after being closed through 
January due to Governor Tim Walz’s pandemic guidelines for non-essential businesses. During 
that time, Executive Director Mary Warner re-wrote the museum’s Articles and Bylaws to fit 
current needs of the organization. The amended Articles and Bylaws can be found on our 
museum website. 
 
During the February shutdown, the museum hosted its annual Exploring History and Culture in 
Central Minnesota February Events Series. The series brings together four central Minnesota 
historical societies, Morrison, Benton, Sherburne, and Stearns, to collaborate on programming 
related to specific cultures within the region and state. This year featured programming from the 
Minnesota African American Heritage Museum and Library, with lectures held over Zoom. 
 
The long process of replacing the museum’s old HVAC (Heating, Ventilation, Air Conditioning) 
system also began in February with a check for asbestos in the old system, and thankfully none 
was found. The empty fuel oil tank buried on museum grounds was removed by Burski 
Excavating. 
 
Replaced another exterior door, in addition to the two installed in 2020. Once again, the door 
was specially made and installed by Kampmann Sash & Door in Brainerd, MN.  
 
Sections of the museum were painted by volunteers.  
 
Mary Warner and Preservationist Ann Marie Johnson met with Rob Mann at St. Cloud State 
University in April to tour the progress on organizing the Doug Birk collection, including 
MCHS’s artifacts from the Little Elk Heritage Preserve. Discussions of a permanent loan 
agreement between the two organizations began. 
 
The museum reopened to the public on June 3, at the time following the CDC guideline that any 
unvaccinated visitor still had to wear a mask.  
 
Received Musser Grant to allow for the temporary hiring of a Collections Assistant to help with 
accessioning the backlog of museum artifacts. Amy Mann was hired for this role and began in 
September. 
 
The museum closed to the public in October in order to prepare for the installation of the new 
HVAC system by McDowall company. Installation began on October 4th and finished early 
November. 
 



Created an exhibit in collaboration with the Little Falls Summer Musical on the unsolved 1905 
murder of Darling resident Annie Kintop, for their play “Darling.” 
 
Hosted in-person events including a Beadmaking Workshop, which included live music by 
Dennis Warner, and the MCHS annual meeting, which included the program “Morrison County 
Archaeology & the Douglas Birk Collection” by Rob Mann, Associate Professor of 
Anthropology at St. Cloud State University. Held an online class on how to use Zoom. 
 
MCHS continued its partnership with Rethos: Places Reimagined (formerly Preservation 
Alliance of Minnesota) to serve as their Central Minnesota Education Coordinator, arranging 
various classes to teach historic preservation skills within the counties of Morrison, Sherburne, 
Stearns, and Benton. Classes and events included “Brick by Brick: Building Community 
Development Through History,” “Building Permits Primer,” “Door and Window Repair 
Workshop,” “Keeping the Weather Out: Homeowner How-Tos,” and “Gingerbread Architecture: 
The Sweet Elements of Design.” 
 
Published 4 newsletters, featuring articles such as the concluding two parts of “The Search for 
Rachel Carew,” “Lindquist Family Ice Skates,” “Autograph Album,” “Colleen: An Irish Love 
Song,” “Handkerchief from Lik-Nu Cleaners of Little Falls,” “Vernon Pick: Twi Rivers Mill to 
Delta Uranium Mine,” “25 Years at MCHS,” “Tintypes,” “Annie Kintop Exhibit,” “Ghosts and 
Frauds: Spiritualism in Morrison County,” and “Collections in Waiting.”  
 
MCHS staff assisted on and off-site researchers in answering their research questions. 
 
Maintained an active online presence via our blog/website, Facebook, Twitter, and YouTube. 
 
Grew the MCHS collections through donations from members and friends. 
 
 
 
 
Number of members in 2021: 386 
Number of collections donors: 30 
Number of researchers: 139  
Number of visitors: 561 
Number of website visitors: 62,648 
 
 


